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Joan Gage 

State Manager -Regulatory Affairs 

August 23, 2002 

Ms. Carole J. Washburn, Executive Secretary Washington Utilities and 

Transportation Commission 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW P.O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 

Dear Ms. Washburn: 

Subject: 

UT -990146 -VERIZON IMPLEMENTATION REQUIREMENTS 

At the July 26, 2002 Commission Public Meeting, the Commission took oral comments from parties on the current versions of the proposed rules under consideration in the above referenced docket. At that time, I requested that the Commission provide for a longer implementation period for some of the rules. Chairwoman Showalter asked that I notify the Commission of the rules that Verizon requires more than the normal 30 days in which to implement. 

There are 76 rules under consideration in this docket. Because of the large number and because of the complexity of subjects the rules address, Verizon respectfully requests a minimum of 90 days and 180 days respectively, from the effective date, for implementation for the rules listed below: 

90 Day Implementation Requirement 103 -Application for Service 

105 -Company Performance Standards for Installation or Activation of Access Lines 

112 -Company Performance for Orders for Non Basic Services 123 -Establishing Credit -Business Services 164 -Pro-rata Credits 

-- 
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180 Day Implementation ReQuirement 

107 -Installation and Activation Credits 108 -Missed Appointment Credits 

122 -Establishing Credit -Residential Services 

174 -Restoring Service based on Washington Telephone Assistance Program (WT AP) or Federal Enhanced Tribal Lifeline Program Eligibility 

251 -Directory Service 412 -Major outages 

439 -Service Quality Performance Reports 

440 -Repair Standards for Service Interruptions and Impairments excluding Major Outages 

All of these rules require the company to either change existing procedures or to establish new procedures. They may also require employee training and system programming changes or enhancements. Verizon requires the additional time for implementation in order to ensure the company will be able to comply with the rules once in effect. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request. Please call me with any questions. 

Very truly yours, 
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